




































IR-01-22-5866 and IR-01-22-5878 

17 May 2022 

Request for information 

Thank you for your requests of 2 March 2022, in which you requested the following: 

IR-01-22-5866-

1. Any advice, communication, and intel provided to Wellington District Commander
Corrie Parnell in regard to the Convoy 2022 event, including briefings, memos,
emails, and planning documents prior to February 15.

IR-01-22-5878 -

2. Any record of meetings, notes/minutes of discussions meetings, communications,
emails and all other correspondence between police and the leaders of Wellington
Cathedral of St Paul in regards to the occupation/Convoy 2022.

Your request has been considered in line with the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), and I can 
now provide the following response. 

Your request for "any advice, communication, and intel'' could not be provided without 
substantial collation and research and is therefore refused under section 18(f) of the OIA. We 
invite you to consider whether you wish to refine your request. 

However, please note that the Independent Police Conduct Authority (IPCA) has commenced 
an independent investigation and review (Review) of the policing of the occupation on and 
around Parliament grounds in Wellington during February and March 2022 (Protest). 

Details of the scope of the Review are available on the IPCA's website 1 and you will note this
scope includes Police management of intelligence, Police planning and preparation, command 
and control, and decision-making processes. It also includes Police engagement with iwi, 
protesters, local businesses, the Courts and other stakeholders. 

Whilst this Review is underway, information relating to the issues under investigation and review 
is expected to be the subject of examination by the IPCA under its powers of investigation under 
the IPCA Act 1988. With this Review commenced, there is a strong public interest in allowing 
these matters to be considered in the round by the IPCA. 

1 https:/ /www. ipca .govt. nz/S ite/pu bl ications-and-med ia/2022-med ia-releases/2022-mar-24-
i nvestiqation-review-occu pation-parliament. aspx 
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At the scene, all members were heavily washed down with a water and baking soda 
solution which likely washed away any evidence or form of a chemical substance. 

With regards to the last part of your request, on 23 February 2022 there was an informal 
debrief completed with the Policing Support Unit who worked that day, which included two 
of the officers who had a substance sprayed at them. The officers had this to say: 

“[Officer 1] has been exposed to OC spray on many previous occasions but states that 
this felt different, not the same as OC spray. [Officer 2] is not familiar so offers no 
opinion.“ 
 
I have removed the names of the officers pursuant to section 9(2)(a) of the OIA, to protect 
their privacy. 

Please note that as part of its commitment to openness and transparency, Police 
proactively release some information and documents that may be of interest to the public. 
An anonymised version of this response may be publicly released on the New Zealand 
Police website.  
 
You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied 
with the response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available 
at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.  

Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
 
David Greig 
Superintendent  
New Zealand Police   
 
 
















